From:
C.E.O. Murgon Shire Council [rcarruthers@burnett.net.au]

Sent:
Monday, 2 September 2002 12:07 PM

To:
'corporations.joint@aph.gov.au'

Subject:
Banking & financial services

Submission to the inquiry into the level of banking and financial services in rural, regional and remote areas of Australia.

There has been a general decline in the physical delivery of banking and financial services in our Shire and our region, the South Burnett region of rural south east Queensland, and over the last 3 years, our view is that this decline has continued.

At the same time there has been an increase in the take up of new technologies, including ATMs, eftpos and internet banking services for personal and business banking.  However, this take up of alternative technologies has not compensated for the negative effects of declining delivery of physical services, which include:

· inconvenience and frustration for individuals and businesses requiring personal banking and financial services

· the negative flow on effects that bank closures and branch downgradings have on the level of optimism and business confidence in rural areas ; and

· the negative economic flow on effects from the loss of local jobs and commerce from cessation of business

Murgon still has physical presence of 3 of the major banks (Westpac, Commonwelth and National).  However, in recent years they have all been downgraded in terms of management, staff levels and services.  Westpac moved from a branch to ‘in-store’.  Commonwealth and National both downgraded and the Commonwealth now closes at lunchtime (exacerbating the level of inconvenience to customers) because of security implications of lower staff numbers.

Our neighbouring shires have seen local bank branch closures and we seem to be seeing the same worrying trend at Murgon.

Other financial institutions, credit unions and building societies, have provided services to our neighbouring shires and we have been having discussions with those institutions about interest in establishing or expanding services in Murgon.  While they provide a range of services, there are still issues in relation to the full range of services a bank can provide and in relation to the lead time to establish alternative services.

We believe that there should be a moratorium on further bank branch downgradings and closures and the formulation of a mandated minimum level of service as a community service obligation for rural, regional and remote areas.  In our view the pendulum has swung too far on the side of  deregulation and that this should be corrected.

In Terms of options for shared banking facilities, our fundamental problem is the downgrading of banking services and if there are to be shared facilities, there should at least be an agreed or mandated minimum level or standard of service.  ‘In-store’ banking seems to be a form of shared facilities, but is essentially a downgrading of banking services.  The banks may have other issues about internal management and security in relation to shared facilities.

We are not sufficiently cognizant with international experiences and policies to comment in this regard.

Again, our fundamental concerns arise from the closure and downgrading of banking services which are not balanced by alternative options for those services, and the consequent detriment that this causes to communities generally, and ours in particular.
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